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DAV Chapter #59
From:

 Richard Sundance, Commander

Subject:
General Business Meeting Minutes October 8, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 18:10 hours with 6 members present.
Roll Call of Officers: All officers present minus Adjutant excused
Visitors: 0
Minutes of Previous Meeting:  A motion to accept the minutes for September were accepted.
New Members in Attendance: 0
Committee Reports: 0
Membership: 166 of that 131 are life time members. 
DSO Office Reports:  For the month of July: 44 encounters, 31 forms submitted, 26 claims submitted. 
The Treasurers Report: Current account balance is $101.00.  Treasurer reports are available for review to any member of the Chapter at the office.  Richard Spieth provide a generous donation to the chapter.  Thank you Rich! 
Publicity: Valley Village Clothes Drive
Entertainment: None
Grievance:  None  
Illnesses:  None
Communications: 

1. Value Village Donation Drive.  End October 1m 2015
The Chaplain’s Corner
FULFILLING OUR PROMISES TO THE MEN AND WOMEN WHO SERVED 4 Chaplains Mem 

Nicest place to be: in someone's thoughts
Safest place to be: in someone's prayers
Best place to be: in Gods Hands
God Bless You and God Bless America
SYMPATHY CARDS, BURIAL &

MEMORIAL SERVICES FOR DEPARTED

MEMBERS
The National Chaplain receives a monthly report of deceased members from National Headquarters. This report is derived from the names of the deceased that have been sent in by the unit adjutant or state adjutant.  Upon receipt of this list, the National Chaplain mails a sympathy card to the deceased member’s unit as an expression of sympathy to the unit upon the loss of the member. The unit might wish to pass this card on to the deceased member’s family. It is important that the units contact the family at the time of death and render whatever assistance may be deemed appropriate. Often, the unit may be asked to assist with the burial service, and as a further tribute to their member, the unit may also want to use the Memorial For Departed Members as printed in the National Constitution and Bylaws. SPECIAL REMINDER – please notify National Headquarters as soon as possible following a member’s death. Also, each unit should notify their State Chaplain so that an appropriate message of sympathy may be sent to the member’s family.
DAV NEWS and ARTICLES of INTEREST:

FEATURED MEDIA
DAV empowers veterans to take back their lives, return to normalcy and, ultimately, live high-quality lives. Caring for the men and women who live with illnesses and injuries related to their military service is the right thing to do. Some injuries are visible, and some, such as post-traumatic stress disorder, brain injuries and other conditions, are not. We at DAV are here to help them all, regardless of the severity or degree of their injuries. We help hundreds of thousands of veterans from all eras each year access available government benefits and receive free transportation to medical appointments. We fund rehabilitation and counseling programs, link veterans to job training programs and work to address homelessness.
Old Business

· The storage unit of used medical equipment and supplies require constant maintenance and coordination.  We will discuss at the July meeting.

· Membership campaign at the CBOC Mount Vernon.  We encourage our claimants to volunteer and join the Disabled American Veterans organization in support of our continued efforts to support our veterans.
New Business:
Veteran Remembrance Day Celebration Cascade Commons, Mount Vernon at 0900. November 7, 2015. We will have a great event this year.   You can pick up the flyer at the regular meeting on Thursday.
Forget Me Not Drive schedule for November 2015 time and location TBA.
.
Meeting adjourned at 1900
Our next meeting will be November 5, 2015 at 1800
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